
April 11th, 2023 
 

To whom it may concern,  

 

SOK Global Sports has shared with Michigan State their plans and mission surrounding 

the renovation of the Kuntz Sports Complex on West 16th Street in Indianapolis, IN 

This facility would help increase the visibility and exposure of Midwest rugby across the 

country and give teams like our own a chance to train and compete on a bigger stage. It is 

a stage that can be used by youth, collegiate, professional, and even international talent 

levels for training, camps, and high-profile competitive events. 

We fully support SOK Global Sport and the City of Indianapolis in their efforts to establish 

a high-performance facility for all.  

 

Kind Regards,  

Josh Kipp  

Josh Kipp 
President, Michigan State University Men’s Rugby Club ‘23 

 

 

 


